IVAN M. LEFKOWITZ, ESQ.

ATTORNEY and COUNSELOR AT LAW*
23 Clear Vista Drive
Asheville, NC 28805

Email: <u>Lefkowitz100@gmail.com</u> Phone: 407-616-3824

*Admitted solely in Florida

July 17, 2020

Office of Regulations and Interpretations
Employee Benefits Security Administration
Room N-5655
U.S. Department of Labor
200 Constitution Avenue NW Washington, DC 20210

Re: Comment on Financial Factors in Selecting Plan Investments Proposed Regulation (RIN 1210-AB95)

Dear Director Canary:

I am writing regarding the notice of proposed rulemaking entitled "Financial Factors in Selecting Plan Investments" (Proposed Regulation). The Employee Benefits Security Administration (EBSA) announced its proposed regulation on June 23, 2020. I would like to formally request that the comment period be extended from 30 to 90 days.

In my legal career, I have represented many retirement plan fiduciaries. I am concerned that this Proposed Regulation will not only be confusing to plan investment fiduciaries, but also detrimental financially to retirement plan participants and beneficiaries.

As you may be aware, Morningstar has recently come out with research showing that US ESG funds "comfortably outperformed their peers in 2019." (Please see attachment #2.) In addition, the report shows that "[o]ver the past five years, sustainable funds have done well in both up and down markets relative to their conventional peers."

Speaking with investment experts, there are a number of reasons for this outperformance, and many experts believe considering ESG factors will improve fund financial performance on a long-term basis. I have attached Black Rock CEO, Larry Fink's, letter to CEOs that explicitly states, "climate risk is investment risk." As you are aware, Black Rock is the world's largest asset manager, with over \$7 trillion in assets under management as of end-Q4 2019.

Office of Regulations and Interpretations Employee Benefits Security Administration July 17, 2020 Page 2

I completely understand and agree with the ERISA requirements that fiduciaries act solely in the interest of plan participants and beneficiaries and for the exclusive purpose of providing benefits to their participants and beneficiaries. Again, I understand and agree that to fulfill such obligations, investment fiduciaries must pursue the highest possible economic return for fund participants and beneficiaries. However, requiring fiduciaries to take all material economic risk factors into account in making investment decisions would be impossible if such fiduciaries are also concerned about the DOL questioning and auditing conclusions that an ESG fund might be the most economically beneficial option for a retirement fund. The chilling effect on fiduciaries would be detrimental to pursuit of the highest returns. To definitively take away ESGs as an investment option, again, will hamstring fiduciaries into ignoring fund options that may have the best returns.

By going forward with these new regulations, the DOL is stepping into the role of investment fiduciary. If the DOL was to set forth specific options for all retirement funds, choosing what funds are acceptable, this would be straightforward (though likely neither wise, nor practical). By regulating specific types of funds that are eligible or ineligible for plan investments, and by threatening a close watch on decisions to invest in ESG funds, investment fiduciaries would have to choose between doing what is best for the plan and what is least likely to get them in trouble with the regulatory bodies.

As stated in the Proposed Regulation, "[t]he fundamental principle is that an ERISA fiduciary's evaluation of plan investments must be focused solely on economic considerations that have a material effect on the risk and return of an investment based on appropriate investment horizons, consistent with the plan's funding policy and investment policy objectives." This principle, left alone, will suffice as a guiding principle of investment fiduciaries. It is clear, concise, and follows the language and intent of ERISA. The Proposed Regulation does not clarify this point but puts significant road blocks in its way.

Although I am interested in submitting a more thorough comment on the Proposed Regulation, the current 30-day comment period is insufficient to do so. As I understand from other colleagues as well, pandemic-related issues are preventing many from taking the time needed to put together a fully-researched and supported comment. Please consider providing a 60-day extension for me and other interested parties to submit comments.

Thank you for taking this request into consideration. Please feel free to contact me at lefkowitz100@gmail.com if you have any questions.

Yours very truly

Ivan M. Lefkowitz, Esc

IML:ms

